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MINUTES 

REGULAR MEETING 
Thursday October 4, 2018 at 7:30 PM 

Council Chambers, 3 Primrose Street 
 

 

These minutes are subject to approval by the Planning and Zoning Commission. 
 

 

Present: Donald Mitchell, Barbara Manville, Jim Swift, Robert Mulholland, Corinne Cox, Benjamin Toby,  

Roy Meadows, David Rosen 

 

Also Present: George Benson, Director of Planning,  
 
 

 

Public Hearing 

 

Application 18.21 by the Town of Newtown for Text Amendments and Corrections to the Town of Newtown Zoning 

Regulations for ITEM 7 as detailed in a memo from the Land Use Agency titled “Text Amendments and Corrections” 

dated July 16, 2018:  7.  General Business Zone B-2 to include § 4.03.319 “(m) Shopping Center Drive-Through 

Windows…” and supplemental text numbers 1-11. 

 

The hearing was opened to the public. 

 

Mr. Pat Napolitano, Whippoorwill Hill Road read a statement to the Commission voicing his concerns.  Please see 

attached letter. 

Ms. Peggy Baiad, Budd Drive, is opposed to drive-through windows.  Ms. Baiad would like to preserve the rural integrity 

of the town.   

 

The Commission had a discussion on whether to close the public hearing and vote tonight.  Mr. Swift stated it would serve 

the public better if they voted at the present meeting, he felt the public is losing interest.  Mr. Benson explained there are 

still questions that needed to be answered and the public would need more time to review the updated information.   

Mr. Benson stated that this application is being hosted by the Town and does not need to be closed or voted on tonight. 

The purpose is to have the discussion with the Town’s people, and get the public’s perspective.  The Commission also 

discussed the public's opinion based on present and past applications relating to Drive-Throughs.  

 

Mr. Swift made a motion to withdraw the application.  Mr. Mitchell seconded.  The Commission had a discussion.   

Ms. Cox, Mr. Meadows and Ms. Manville agreed to go forward with Text Amendment changes.   

 

A vote was taken. The motion to withdraw the application was denied.  
Mr. Mitchell… NAY           Mr. Meadows… NAY 

Mr. Swift… AYE                Mr. Mulholland….NAY 

Ms. Manville…NAY          Ms. Cox… NAY 

Mr. Toby… NAY               Mr. Rosen… NAY 

 

With no other public wishing to speak, Ms. Cox made a motion that the hearing be continued to October 18, 2018, 

Council Chambers. Ms. Manville seconded. All members were in favor. 
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Discussion and Action Items 

 

 8-7d (f) Referral from the Town of Monroe for a Proposed Subdivision of Land Regulations Text Amendment RAA 

 2018-04 File #999E, drafted September 21, 2018. 

       

Mr. Benson stated that Mr. Sibley from the Land Use Agency reviewed the Referral from the Town of Monroe andis in 

support of the changes.  The Commission had a brief discussion regarding Newtown’s Subdivision Regulations. 

 
Minutes 

The Minutes from the P&Z Meeting of September 20, 2018 were tabled. 

 

 

Adjournment 

With no other business, Mr. Meadows made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Mulholland seconded and the meeting was 

adjourned at 8:10 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Dawn Fried 
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